PPCMA Update 03-03-07
Dear PPCMA Members:

Things continue to go very well for PPCMA, as our numbers continue to grow. Please help us "get the word out", forward our email updates to your friends and neighbors and let them know all they have to do to be placed on our confidential e-mail distribution list is send us a request at PPCMA@charter.net !

Now for news from Pecan Plantation. This update will be in reverse order of occurrence, due to the importance of the election results.

Results from the Annual Meeting are now in. Here are the results:

1. Board Initiative to Change the Percentage Voting Requirement for Assessment Increases from 66.67% to 50% + 1
For: 335 votes  or 24.6 %

Against: 1026 votes or 75.4 %

The Board's Simple Majority Initiative Has Failed Decisively!

2. Board of Directors Election
Candidate                        Votes Received

Lynda Tomlinson                    736 (elected and sworn in)
Frank Andrews                        663 (elected and sworn in)
Marv Jensen                            607 (elected and sworn in)
Billie Henderson                               563

Dick Brozek                                      459

Janie Honea                                      384
It would appear that the people of Pecan Plantation have spoken and a strong message has been sent regarding changing the voting percentages!  PPCMA continues to strongly believe that well thought out proposals can and will garner the broad based 2/3’s support required. 

March 1st Pecan Plantation Board of Directors Meeting

The board meeting was called to order by President John Shawen at 6:00 p.m.

Candidates for the upcoming/pending election were again introduced.  It was noted that the General Membership meeting was scheduled to begin at 11:00 on March 3rd.  Ballots are accepted until this time, with the counting to begin by the Election Committee at that time.  The General Membership meeting will begin as scheduled and may be suspended pending the ballot counting.  The results will be announced at the meeting, once available.

Financial report: no significant discussion took place following the report presented by Mr. Osterling.  (See PPCMA Update of 02-19-07 for full details.) The recent utility bill at the PAC of $8,000.00 was again mentioned, with the comment that the board and the LENMO Committee were looking into the issue for potential remedies.

There was one (1) new PPOA member added in February, bringing the total memberships to 2,778.

New Business:

Ron Keeney was approved as the new Chairman of the LENMO Committee effective 3/1/07.

Thane Baker was approved as a replacement judge for the Election Committee, Don Fairweather and Steve Fortenberry were approved as replacement ballot counters, and Hap Myers was approved as a Poll Watcher.

Management recommendation to approve $7,900.00 Capital Expenditure for adding a tag station to the marina gate was approved.  Mitch Tyra explained that the new tag entry system reads and records entry, but does not record exiting.

The management recommendation to modify a previously approved capital item to include a hot dog grill ($1,025.00) was not voted on.  It was determined that this recommendation did not require board approval since it fell within the By-Laws expenditure limitations without further approval.  

Old Business:

The board agreed to continue the temporary waiver of PPOA rule 5.4.1, discharge of firearms for the purpose of hog management.  Mr. Trya noted that there has been some success by the trapper in this effort.  One sow and three piglets were recently captured.

Committee/Management recommendations:

The ACC Committee recommendation to approve a single lot assessment for Dan Griffin (7013 Westover) was approved by the board.

Management Report:

Mr. Bartholomew reported that the new gates have been operational for roughly two weeks with an average daily usage of 6,000 vehicles per day. Usage at the Food and Beverage center is averaging 200 covers per day, with a peak of 275 covers on one day.  The long term net increase in usage will be determined at a later time. The PPOA Pool is in the process of being resurfaced at this time and should be ready well in advance of the swimming season. The drainage issue has been addressed at the Marina.  A new retaining wall is to be constructed to further this drainage remedy. An AMUD sewer line is being installed to the Marina with the inclusion of an RV dump station. The schedule for the Roads Project is being developed and, with weather permitting, the project should resume in April.  Some ongoing maintenance to the roads is continuing. The Front Circle beautification project is about ready to begin.  A number of volunteers are already lined up for this project. Cart Paths are being completed at the PPOA Golf Course.  This project had included some additional concrete at various locations. 

There were no speakers at the “open session”, and the meeting was concluded at 6:40 p.m.

ACC Committee

The ACC met on the afternoon of March 1st, chaired by Paul Greer. 

Mr. Greer opened with a formal request for variance from the C&Rs, to allow RV storage at the home of Don and Wanda Middleton, 9001 Greenleaves (off of Longwood). The Middleton's have made the request, citing that the new interpretation to not allow RV parking will render their home un-sellable, and have asked that they be granted a special variance to the rules, which as they state in their letter "would not set any precedent for other properties." Mr. Greer said there was a lengthy history surrounding the Middleton's "carport" used to store their RV, that he did not wish to go over. He added that originally their "carport" had been approved  as a "covered porch". He then asked "upon what basis could the ACC possibly grant the C&R variance, sympathy?" Some members said yes. After a protracted discussion, the committee decided the issue would be tabled pending ACC members driving by 9001 Greenleaves and looking at the RV storage situation.

Monty Lewis briefly mentioned the board meeting later in the evening, and that he would be making some recommendations as to the Election Committee.

A planned home at 9001 Sawgrass was discussed, where what is really a "breezeway" connecting a garage had been mislabeled a "porteche". The labeling issue has been resolved.

Nilza Boldenow was present to discuss her planned home at 9600 Taxiway. The lot had been purchased from the Crumrines, who had previously been granted a variance to allow their planned home to be angled at about 45 degrees on the lot. This home was never built. The Boldenows are now planning a home that sits at nearly the same angle as the Crumrines planned home, which had the variance approval. They are asking that the previous variance be allowed for their nearly identical home, and that if it had to formally go back to the board, it might result in cost increases due to the delay. Much lively discussion occurred. Primarily Cecil Caldwell contended that the variance ran with the lot, while Gary Chestnut insisted it applied only to the Crumrine's previous plans. The committee was unable to arrive at a consensus as to how the variance really should be handled. As a result, Monty Lewis agreed to discuss the issue with President Shawen and President elect Guffey, to seek direction on the matter.

As for the previously discussed New Permit Application proposed at the last ACC meeting for consideration, Gary Chestnut reported no feedback had been received yet from committee members. In light of that, the committee decided to revisit the issue at the next ACC meeting and give everyone a chance to provide feedback on the proposed changes to the permit application form.

Winston Polley, PPOA's ACC Enforcement Officer, provided new language for AC Unit screens that would give PPOA the ability to enforce the rule on new homes. His language will be inserted into PPOA's Guidelines for Finished Homes, used to establish when a new home is considered finished. It reads, "Outside AC Units are not required to be set, but must be installed and screened prior to occupancy." The committee voted unanimously to recommend to the board this language be adopted.

LENMO 

The Letter of Agreement with the Anthonys regarding access to Pecan Plantation by Village customers and a Notice of Objection regarding Anthony's proposed C&Rs for his new Villas Development, where he has attempted to exempt himself from the $1000 building permit fees, were released by PPOA, and are shown in their entirety below. 

via PPOA Web Blast.....
With the new toll tag security gate system being implemented this month, the LENMO Committee of PPOA has submitted a Letter of Understanding to Lenmo, Inc. (The Developer) as a means of clarifying the issue of PPOA gate access for commercial business development within Pecan Plantation, namely that such commercial establishments are generally for the use, benefit and enjoyment of members of Pecan Plantation and are not open to the general public.

The Letter of Understanding is below.

_____________________________

The LENMO Committee of PPOA received on January 26, 2007, from The Orchard Development Company, two sets of proposed Dedications & Restrictions (D&R's) pertaining to the newest development areas of Pecan Plantation known as Orchard Addition No. 11 and The Villas. The D&R's were submitted to the LENMO Committee for comments and review prior to their being filed with Hood County authorities. The LENMO Committee has officially notified the Developer that they object to the inclusion of certain sections of these D&R's on the basis that they are not "substantially similar" to previous deed restrictions as required by the LENMO Agreement.

The specific items being protested are as follows:

1. In the proposed D&R's a new "classification" of builder is created (the dedicator builder) who would be exempt from paying the $1,000 PPOA building permit fee currently required of all builders.

2. Further, the proposed D&R's allow for the creation of an additional homeowner's association within The Villas.

The official notice of objection is below.

LETTER OF UNDERSTANDING

Regarding Pecan Plantation Security Gate Access


The parties to this Letter of Understanding are Pecan Plantation Owners Association, Inc. (PPOA) and Lenmo, Inc. and its successors and assigns (Lenmo). The purpose of this document is to record the understanding of PPOA and Lenmo as to the intent and meaning of the language in paragraph 2 and paragraph 3(a) of that certain "1992 Lenmo Agreement" dated November 2, 1992 but effective January 1, 1992, as it relates to access to commercial businesses within Pecan Plantation. This agreement will hereafter serve as the policy by which both PPOA and Lenmo will determine the right of access.

The parties hereto acknowledge that "business invitees" and "the public" as defined in paragraph 2 "Access Rights and Easement" of the 1992 Lenmo Agreement, are applicable to the Leonard Bend Farm Operations and the Nutcracker Golf Course and are adequately addressed in the existing agreement. Furthermore, the provisions of Section 14 "Sales office and Access and Use by Prospective Purchasers" of the 1992 Lenmo Agreement adequately address the ability for Lenmo to conduct its sales activities as spelled out in subsections (a) through (e) of Section 14. The following enumerated provisions do not apply to these three aforementioned businesses.

The parties hereto acknowledge and accept the following criteria for access rights to commercial businesses within the confines of Pecan Plantation:

1. Lenmo has the unilateral right to develop commercial property within the confines of Pecan Plantation, and to lease the property to any individual or business without the consent of PPOA.

2. Any commercial business operating within the security gates of PPOA shall be prohibited from authorizing admittance through Pecan Plantation's security gates for their clients or customers unless authorized by PPOA.

3. Commercial businesses operating within Pecan Plantation shall have the right to authorize access through security for those individuals essential to advising, consulting, supplying, or maintaining the business operation and in medical emergencies.

4. Owners and employees of the commercial businesses have right of free access in accordance with PPOA Rules and Regulations and the Entry Tag Policies and Procedures.

5. PPOA may provide automated access to owners of businesses and their employees for a reasonable fee as stated in the Entry Tag Policies and Procedures.

6. Any business authorizing access through security shall assume full responsibility for the actions and breaches of PPOA rules and policies by their invitees as set forth in the Lenmo agreement.

7. If future changes occur in Pecan Plantation's security policy, business tenants and their employees will continue to have the right of free access.

The execution of this Letter of Understanding clarifies the intent of the provisions of the January 1, 1992 Lenmo Agreement related to commercial development.namely that commercial establishments and businesses within Pecan Plantation are generally for the use, benefit and enjoyment of members of Pecan Plantation and are not open to the general public.

Pecan Plantation Owners Association

Lenmo, Inc. 

NOTICE OF OBJECTION

Regarding Dedications & Restrictions for Orchard Addition No. 11 and The Villas

February 2, 2007

Mr. Jim Anthony

LENMO, Inc.

7900 Monticello Drive

Granbury, Texas 76049


Dear Mr. Anthony,

On January 26, 2007, The Orchard Development Company submitted to the LENMO Committee and Pecan Plantation Owners Association (PPOA) two documents of Dedication & Restrictions for Orchard Addition No. 11 and The Villas dated January 26, 2007, for our comments and review prior to filing these documents with Commissioners' Court of Hood County, Texas.

This letter is our official notice that we object to, in its entirety, section III.B.1 "Approval of Non-Dedicator Plans", and section III.B.2 "Approval of Dedicator Plans" in both of the Dedication & Restrictions for Orchard Addition No. 11 and The Villas. The insertion of these two sections violates Section 3.1 "Development of New Additions" of the Second Addendum to the LENMO agreement dated November 2, 1992, where it was agreed and stated that "The New Additions shall be subject to restrictive covenants and architectural control requirements substantially similar to the restrictions and requirements currently effective as to all previously platted additions with the Pecan Plantation Subdivision." (emphasis added). These two sections are also in direct conflict with the By-Laws, Article Nine, Section 1 of PPOA. Further, since Section 3.4 expressly addresses fees, we believe that any attempt to avoid the ACC fees will be a material breach of the LENMO agreement.

We also object to section III.C.8 of the Villas Dedication & Restrictions which allows the "Establishment of Independent Villa's Neighborhood Association". The establishment of a new homeowners' association, within a homeowners' association, is also substantially different from all previous Dedications & Restrictions for single family residences in Pecan Plantation. We also believe that any attempt to create a second homeowners' association will be a material breach of the LENMO agreement.

We respectfully request you remove the aforementioned sections from your Dedications & Restrictions for The Villas and Orchard Addition No.11 prior to submitting them to the Commissioners Court of Hood County, Texas.

Sincerely,
Gary R. Guffey, Chairman

LENMO Committee

Pecan Plantation Owners Association


That wraps up this update, and we hope you have found it of interest. Thank you,

PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen

John Gehring

Mike "Robo" Robinius

Ray Stallings

Dan White

To Join PPCMA, simply e-mail us at PPCMA@charter.net 
